

### Newsletter

Dear Parents/Carers,

We have had a busy second week back. Our Year 4 children have completed their Multiplication Check this week and have all worked hard. Year 1 have also been completing the phonics check.

Last week, our Year 6 children had a visit from two magistrates who spoke to them about criminal age of responsibility and about making the right choices. They were commended for their great questions and behaviour. Well done Owls class. This week, Year 6 also visited the Imperial War Museum in London to support their topic on World War Two.

Thank you to all the nursery parents who attended the school readiness workshops in school this week. We hope you found them useful and that they have given you ideas to support your child to become more independent as they start school.

Classes are busy enjoying their new topics this term. Reception have been investigating making pictures with moving parts and have made split pin mini-beasts. Year 1 have developed their artistic skills and have created beach collages. Year 2 have gone on mini-beast hunts as part of their Science topic. Year 3 have been on a local area walk comparing building change over time. Year 4 have been looking at vertebrates in Science and have made their own fact file about these and Year 5 have been painting in the style of Beatriz Milhazes who is a South American Artist.

A newsletter about Sports Day has gone on ClassDojo today, so please check times for each key stage. We hope to see you there.

Have a lovely weekend and thank you for your continued support.

Mrs Robson Head of School

### Sun Safety

Please make sure your child has a water bottle and hat while the weather is warmer. They can have suncream in school if it does not contain nut extract, is labelled with their name and they do not share it. They have to apply it themselves.

### PROUD MOMENT...

A huge well done to one of our Reception classes today. Robins had their first class assembly and spoke about the amazing superheroes they have been this academic year. They told us things they couldn't do when they started school and what they can do now. They sang and danced for us as well.

Well done Robins!

E-mail: riverside-office@rmet.org 01634 338700



Term 6 2023

Week 2

Friday 16th June

### **Attendance**

The classes with the best

attendance this week

are:

Squirrels (Y2)

Owls (Y6)

Woodpeckers (Y1)



### **Upcoming Events:**

Tuesday 20th June—Year 2 Trip to **Riverside Country Park** 

Wednesday 21st June-Year 3 trip to **Guildhall Museum in Rochester** 

Friday 23rd June—Hedgehogs Class Assembly at 8:55am

Friday 23rd June-FoRPS Sweet Tag Day for the summer fair-children wear their own clothes for a sweet donation



# Rebecca—Woodpeckers

Thursday 15th June 2023

## Wednesday 14th June 2023

### WALT generate facts. EF

Today we worked as a class to generate facts about the Savannah after listening to our new story "One Day On Our Blue Planet."

- It is very hot in the Savannah.
- It does not rain much in the Savannah.
- The Savannah is very dry.
- The animals have to drink as much water as they can because it can dry up.
- The lion cubs drink their mum's milk.
- . The lion's hunt for meat to eat.
- Many animals live in the Savannah. We may see giraffes, rhinos, hippos, elephants, lions, cheetahs and leopards.
- Meer cats eat insects.
- Giraffes eat leaves from the trees, they are herbivores.



WALTE domainate Let 15 VOTY has been somewhat a capital Lt 15 VOTY has the solution of the letter of the worker of the beautiful of the the worker of the beautiful of the the worker of the beautiful of the of the the worker of the beautiful of the of the of the worker of the beautiful of the worker of the wor